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Billing Instructions for Pharmacy Point of Sale (POS) Claims Exceeding 
$999,999.99 
Due to the field size limitations from the National Council for Prescription Drug Programs (NCPDP) for fields 409-D9 
(Ingredient Cost Submitted), 426-DQ (Usual and Customary Charge) and 430-DU (Gross Amount Due), pharmacy 
claims exceeding $999,999.99 require special billing and handling.  Effective July 27, 2020, providers must split the 
claims as necessary to allow the proper amount due to be billed.  The total quantity dispensed (442-E7) must be 
split by the provider and billed on multiple claims.  A prior authorization will be necessary to allow for multiple 
dispenses on the same date of service.  The prior authorization will also pay only a single dispensing fee, if 
applicable.   

 


